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Private Security Services Advisory Board 

Photo ID Committee Meeting 

 

RMC Events 

3700 West End Drive 

Henrico, Virginia  23294 

 

DRAFT MINUTES — DRAFT MINUTES — DRAFT MINUTES  

December 17, 2014 Meeting 

 

Board Members Present     Industry Members 

Mr. Daniel Schmitt, PSSAB Chairman  

Mr. Kevin Hodges, Committee Chairman  

Mr. Stanley Corn    

Mr. Thomas Kaschak 

 

Ms. Nicole Bocra, PISA     

Mr. Todd Troutner, PIAVA    

Mr. Burt Walker, PISA     

 

 

1. Meeting Called to Order:  Committee Chairman Kevin Hodges called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m.   

 

2. New Business:  Mr. Hodges provided the committee members with an overview of the issue for 

discussion.  The purpose of the committee was to discuss the recent removal of the photographs from 

the private security services registration cards and what recommendations if any the committee wished 

to offer to the full Board for consideration of presenting a final recommendation to the Criminal Justice 

Services Board and the Department of Criminal Justice Services. 

 

The discussion included the following: 

 

• A photo-id should be issued, in today’s age, terrorism, lone wolf attacks, etc. supports the need 

for added security. 

 

• Recommendation that the issue be addressed through legislation.  Concerns over the 

Department’s failure to respond to requests to reinstate the photo ID.   

 

• The registration should contain a photo of the individual and clearly reflect the issuing 

government agency. 

 

• Example provided that some companies issue a business photo ID, but still support a photo 

registration to be issued by the Department.  

 

It was further discussed that legislation would most likely be introduced during the 2015 General 

Assembly and a recommendation that the Committee Chair, Kevin Hodges, meet with the Agency 

Director, Ms. Ecker to discuss the issue and allow for open communication between the Committee and 

the Department.  Chairman Hodges would also provide a full report to the PSSAB at the next scheduled 

meeting.  

 

3. Public Comment:  There were no public comments offered. 

 

4. Adjournment:  Mr. Hodges moved to adjourn the meeting.  With no objections, the meeting was 

adjourned at 12:00 p.m.  
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